
 

 
 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF POTENTIAL CHANGES TO ANNUAL ACTION PLANS 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) PROGRAM 

COUNTY OF ATLANTIC 
 

In response to the public health situation caused by COVID-19, the County of Atlantic 

is investigating amending various Annual Action Plans for its Community Development 

Block Grant Program (CDBG) in the following manner, if it is deemed an eligible use: 

 

The County is requesting to reprogram $10,125.50 in FY2008, $34,299.62 in FY2011, 

$2810.81 in FY2012, $22,031.87 in FY2013, $50,000 in FY2018, and $18,679.48 in 

FY2019 (137,947.28 total CDBG dollars) funds unneeded to complete previous projects 

to eligible COVID-19 responses including the construction of a testing, diagnosis, or 

treatment facility, the providing of testing, diagnosis or other services at a fixed or 

mobile location, or providing equipment, supplies, and materials necessary to carry-out 

a public service. 

 

The copies of the proposed amendments are available to be at the ACIA office at 1333 

Atlantic Ave. Suite 700 Atlantic City, NJ 08401 and online at www.acianj.org Citizens 

are invited to provide written comments on these amendments. Written comments may 

be provided through 04/20/20 to Bob McGuigan., Program Coordinator, at the above 

address or at mcguigan_bob@aclink.org 
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